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Another year of Houses has very quickly gone by and imme-
diately it was evident that the system was working in many of 
the ways we had desired from the initial outset. Boys were be-
ing seen to engage in many more activities throughout school 
life and rewarding liaisons with QEGS Xtra and also QED in the 
senior section it was much more evident how to contribute to 
your House. Plus for staff and in particular House Leaders, it 
was very clear that running a House did immense favours to 
your CV. Of the initial leading team of 8, excluding myself and 
Mrs Palin (more on us later), Mr Affleck and Miss Chatterton 
ran away to become Heads of Year, Mr Stiff found himself in a 
more digitally focussed role and Mr Cook became the teach-
er in charge of School rugby. Mr Pottage hung up his House 
boots and Mr Charlesworth disappeared to the other side 
of the Pennines (!) to a Deputy Head role in another school. 
Leaving just myself, Mrs Palin, Williams and Taylor to hold off 
the rampaging Cave-machine. We enlisted new recruits Miss 
Loftus (Savile House Leader), Mr Drury (Bentley House Leader), Mr Masterson (Cave House Leader), Mr Lister (Bentley 
Assistant House Leader), Ms Allen (Cave Deputy House Leader) and Dr Shearer (Freeston Deputy House Leader) and set 
off attempting to derail Mr Masterson’s Call to Arms as he proclaimed the impending ‘three-peat’  

The events started from October as usual and ran throughout the year up to and including Sports Day, which Mother 
Nature tried to derail but we managed to persevere and got both Junior and Senior sections done, albeit without an-
yone watching the Senior one - still, it was much better than the washout of last year and everything is a win if it goes 
ahead. Throughout the year both staff and boys have entered a multitude of events, from the new mass participation 
events of football, rugby and the ever popular spectator sport of the Tug of War tournament to the more niche areas 
of School such as Time Commanders and the intellectually demanding chess tournaments. We even had Fortnite take 
centre stage and prove immensely popular during the unfortunately wet Easter weather. We have also held cross-Foun-
dation events with the University Challenge competition which finally pitted the winning Boys team against the staff All 
Stars…. The Staff won! 

Next year, the House team is more settled with captains already selected and clear calendars of events now in place to 
make the 4th incarnation of the system even better. However, myself and Mrs Palin are now handing over the reins to 
the team so that they can take it onto that next level and really bring their own individuality and flair to their Houses - 
which one will be Slytherin, I wonder….. 

Mrs Palin as you know is leaving for pastures new (rumour has it across the Channel) and I am stepping down to allow 
some younger blood to take on the steering of the Hogwarts Express towards its next destination. I wish Mr Masterson 
the very best of luck!

So, to the eagerly awaited results and the points... find out in tomorrow’s final assembly!

Welcome from the 
Leader of the House System
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Year 13 House 
Captain

Josh Green Jacob Wright Daniel Robinson Morgan Bennett

Year 13 House Vice 
Captain

Max Willetts Chester Lomas Oliver Sharp

Year 12 Head of 
House

Oscar Smith Tom Rose Tommy Crewe Nathanael 
Illingworth

Year 12 Deputy 
Head of House

Jack Ilsley Billy Child Will D’Arcy Christopher 
Barnett

Year  11 Assistant 
Head of House

Noah Tordoff Lucas Milburn Edison Field Ayan Sinha

Year 11 Assistant 
Head of House

Daniel Fisayo Dan McKenning Ted Chester Haroon 
Choudhray

Year 10 House 
Captain

William Priest Ben Smith Jonathan 
Owen-Smith

Mohammad 
Formuli

Year 10 Vice 
Captain

Zidan Mirza Harry Boswell Joel Marris Azaan Ali

Year 9 House 
Captain

Aayan Shakir Zac Weeks Kiven Chen Elliot Smith

Year 9 Vice 
Captain

Jaleel Abubakar Oliver  Rose Will Yates Reuben 
Cooke-Thomas

Year 8 House 
Captain

Rory Stoddard Thomas Ingram Faizaan Yaqub Jay Worby

Year 8 Vice 
Captain

Edward Barnecott Raamis Zaki Godwin Ayannuga Zaydaan Bhamji

Year 7 House 
Captain

Archie Dawson Alexander
Armitage

Ameer Hamza Nikhil Narula

Year 7 Vice 
Captain

Jeremiah Abuede Eddie Burrows Bertie Robinson Leo
Sheen-Meakin

House Leaders 2024-2025
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Sports Days 2024

Junior Section Sports Day

The Junior Section Sports Day was a resounding success, with our boys giving their all in every event. The enthusiasm 
and determination displayed by the students as they competed for their houses was truly inspiring. Smiles and cheers 
filled the day, showcasing the boys’ dedication and pride in their efforts.

A heartfelt thank you to our grounds staff for maintaining the pitches so beautifully, to our staff for their endless pos-
itivity, and to the parents for their enthusiastic support. Don’t forget to visit the Firefly photo gallery for memorable 
moments from the day.

Senior Section Sports Day

Despite the challenging weather, our Senior Section athletes took to the morning field events with gusto, achieving 
some fantastic results. Unfortunately, the afternoon track session was cut short due to the weather, but not before 
some outstanding performances were recorded.

Special congratulations to Zane Noor for breaking the Year 8, 100m record! Notable mentions also go to Galvin Ubah, 
Jembe Worrell, and Oliver Wilkinson, who came tantalizingly close to breaking long-standing school records. Many oth-
er students celebrated personal bests, highlighting their hard work and dedication.

Once again, a massive thank you to our grounds staff for their incredible effort in preparing the pitches for their seventh 
sports day of the season, to the staff for making the event a success, and to the parents for their unwavering support. 
Remember to check the Firefly photo gallery for keepsakes from the day.

Photos from the event are available on the following Firefly pages:

Junior Section Photos
Senior Section Photos

https://wgsf.fireflycloud.net/sport/js-sports-day-2024
https://wgsf.fireflycloud.net/sport/ss-sports-day-2024
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Junior Section 
News

Speech Day 2024
Monday marked the annual Junior Section Speech Day, a special event dedicated to celebrating the achievements of 
our pupils throughout the academic year. Pupils, staff, and families gathered in the QE Hall, where the atmosphere was 
filled with joy and pride.

The audience was treated to captivating individual musical performances by Oliver and Zac on the piano, as well as a 
wonderful performance by the Joint JS Choir. These performances added a special touch to the occasion, showcasing 
the talent and hard work of our students.

The event also served as a heartfelt farewell to our departing Year 6 pupils. As they move on to new adventures, we 
wish them all the success in their future endeavors.

A big congratulations to all the boys for another fantastic year, and to all the prize winners for their exceptional accom-
plishments. We hope everyone has a wonderful summer break and look forward to doing it all again in September!

A special thank you to David Turner for being our Guest of Honour and to everyone who attended and supported our 
Junior Section Speech Day. 

Photos from the event are available on this Firefly page.

https://www.mynametags.com/
A reminder that we have an association with��������������through which the 
PTA receives a donation of 24% of every order. Please just enter the school ID on     
checkout: 11649

https://wgsf.fireflycloud.net/trips-and-visits/junior-section-speech-day-2024


Key Dates
Upcoming events in the Junior Section.
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Senior Section

Astrophysics Talk
The Radcliffe scholar astrophysics lecture was an interesting insight into black holes and space outside the earth.

However, it was also a fun experience into a type of physics that we hadn’t properly gone over before. The lecturer was 
engaging and it helped to provide images and self-experiences to get us to remember the interesting information that 
he provided. Such as when he worked at a telescope observatory on a small Spanish island. Overall, the lecture was a 
really interesting experience for the Radcliffe Scholars.

Arkwright Scholarship

We are delighted to announce that James Martin has been awarded the Arkwright Engineering Scholarship for 2024-
26. The Arkwright scholarship is the most prestigious national engineering award in the UK and is awarded to students 
who show considerable talent and passion in the area of design and engineering. James had to go through a rigorous 
application process, involving an aptitude test and an interview with industry experts, who were impressed with his 
ability, understanding and interest in the world of engineering. Everyone in the D&T department would like to congrat-
ulate James on this exceptional achievement.

QED
For parents of QEGS boys, we have just completed the 11th year of our QED programme and as we have always prom-
ised, will constantly look towards reinvigorating the brochure with new and exciting activities for the boys to further 
their horizons and learn new skills. This year is no different and we have taken the opportunity to align both the QEGS 
and WGHS, QED and EDGE provisions into one brochure offering. The High School will move their provision onto a 
wednesday afternoon and so giving each School the opportunity to share resources, expertise and in some cases 
students. For QEGS boys this has meant that the usual brochure offering has expanded to a larger quota of over 110 
activities and has been further boosted by a joint Sixth Form option which allows for a more bespoke programme to be 
available for our older students - especially with things like UCAS and impending career decision more prominent for 
this age group. Both brochures have been launched to all students and pupils now and we hope that the new activities 
now available to all have given lots of  food for thought. We will release all options in September and the first session 
of the new QED/EDGE offering will start on the very first Wednesday back. Please ensure that all options returns have 
been submitted by the deadline so that we can plan the full year out in its entirety. 
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Senior Prefect Breakfast
Life as a school prefect certainly has its perks! Following our recent farewells to Year 13, the new Head Boy and Prefect 
teams have been embracing our leadership roles, including one of the highlights of being a QEGS prefect: the Senior 
Prefects’ Breakfasts. Held bi-weekly, these mornings offer us a valuable opportunity to plan our actions for the upcom-
ing fortnight while enjoying bacon and egg sandwiches. It’s a chance to step back from our busy school schedules, 
share a laugh with other prefects, and ensure we are well-prepared to support the staff and school effectively in the 
weeks ahead.
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Year 12 Drop Down Day
Y12 drop down day allowed tutees to spend some quality time with their tutor reflecting on their end of year assess-
ments, report and action plans for Year 13. The purpose is to allow students the chance to reflect and set goals for the 
following academic year following extensive feedback. With all Y12 having the same form tutor next year this allows 
effective and seamless support, tracking and monitoring of academic progress. Of course, for many students this is a 
very positive discussion about all the things that have gone well and with a view to post 18 options. For those who are 
currently not progressing as they would like this a great opportunity to take stock and plan out the next steps, includ-
ing work over the summer, so that they are ready for September Mock Exams which will provide evidence that can be 
used for UCAS applications and more importantly, to build subject knowledge, exam technique and critically, confi-
dence ahead of the final A-Level exams in Summer 2025. 

Year 13 Leavers Lunch














